

# 1 Worrall Drive, Wouldham Kent ME1 3GE ☐: 01634 861434 Email: office@wouldham.kent.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs Victoria Baldwin BSc (Hons) NPQH

Friday 7<sup>th</sup> July 2024

#### Dear Parent/Carer,

We are excited to announce that our annual new-look Sports Day will be held on Thursday, 11<sup>th</sup> July. In the morning the children will enjoy some 'round robin' fun activities with their classes and staff. The main event will then be a fun-filled afternoon of friendly competition and community spirit, and we are delighted to invite you to join us for this special event.

### **Event Details:**

• **Date:** Thursday, July 11th, 2024 (reserve date Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> July)

• **Time:** Parents can arrive at 1:45 PM

• Location: School Field

### **Schedule and Activities:**

Each class will showcase a race of their choice. The races will be an exciting display of the students' efforts and enthusiasm, and we encourage you to cheer them on. Points will be awarded to the winners, and these points will contribute to the overall team totals. Final scores and winning team will be announced in Celebration worship the following day.

## **Spectator Information:**

- **Parent Zone:** Parents will be spectating from the far side of the field. Please refer to the attached map for the designated viewing area.
- **Seating Arrangement:** Children will be seated in their respective classes on the near side of the field, opposite the Parent Zone.
- End of the day/pick-up: Once all the races are complete children will return to their classrooms, parents can make their way to the playground once the field is clear and classes will be dismissed in the usual way.

## **Facilities and Guidelines:**

- **Toilets:** Parents and younger children must use the toilet facilities located at the school office. Please make your way through the fenced garden if leaving the field.
- **Safety and Supervision:** For the safety of all participants and to ensure smooth operation of the event, parents must remain in the Parent Zone throughout the event.

We appreciate your co-operation in following these guidelines to help us maintain a safe and enjoyable environment for everyone. Your presence and support mean a lot to the students and staff, and we are looking forward to a wonderful afternoon.

Thank you for your continued support.

**Miss Smart and Mrs Jarvis Baker** 

P.E. Leads

